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	Time: 1PM
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	Members Present:

	Titles/Reps

Name

Present

Absent

Unavailable (tech issues)

Chair
Dana Lee Ling
X

Vice Chair
Raphael Pulmano
X
Secretary
Cindy Pastor
X

Technology wrangler
Amerihter Thozes
X
Chuuk faculty

Alvios William

Chuuk faculty

Florante Ygana

Chuuk staff
Benjamin Akkin
FSM-FMI
Peni Nailati
FSM-FSM
Chris Igem
Kosrae 

Herbie Albert

Kosrae faculty
Nestor E Acosta
Kosrae faculty
Virenda Verma
National faculty

Alfred Olter

X

National faculty
Don Buden
X

National faculty
Paul Gallen
National faculty
Raynaldo Garcia
X

National faculty
Roldan Laguerta
National Staff
Bruce Robert
National staff
Eugene Edmund
Pohnpei 
Albert Amson
Pohnpei faculty
Romino Victor
Pohnpei faculty
Salba Silbanuz
Pohnpei faculty

Semens James

X
Yap staff
Moses Faimau



	Additional Attendees:
	Director Francisco Mendiola


	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:

	Old business  : 

· Teleconferencing could not be set up until 13:09 due to a power outage at the national campus. The committee did get the teleconferencing up at 13:09, but by then the remote campuses had apparently given up. The power problem in the administration building remains a communication problem.

· Unofficial, unedited, unapproved notes from November 30 Facilities and Campus Environment Committee meeting were submitted for review.

· The minutes from November 16 were approved.

· Director Mendiola  presented a facilities’ fee proposal. During question and answer time, he noted that the financial impact on the dormitory students had not yet been determined. He, also, noted that the fee collected on a campus would remain local to that campus unless reallocated by the president of the college.

· Chairman Lee Ling suggested to remove the language in the proposal which sought to define full and part- time students and replace that language with a reference to the current college catalog. Thus, the policy would use the definition of full and part-time students that is found in the catalog.
· A member noted that the financial impact on the students (including the dormitory students) must, also, take into account the concurrent impact of the tuition increase. 
· The chairman expressed concern that the part-time facilities fee would add substantially to the cost of taking a single course and, thus, discourage community members from taking a single evening class for reasons of professional development or personal interest. The chairman, also, expressed concern that there was too much reliance on recovering more designated Pell grant money and basing affordability on the Pell, a position which puts the college's future into a single financial source basket. 
· In response to a question on the logic of an incrementally increasing fee, the committee reached a consensus that the part-time fee should, also, increase incrementally to maintain the roughly three-to-one ratio between the two fees for the fall and spring terms.

· Proposed Fee Schedule   
                     Fall 2014      Spring 2015    Summer 2015  

Full Time Student    $150.00        $150.00        $50.00

Part-Time Student    $ 50.00         $50.00        $25.00

                     Fall 2015      Spring 2016    Summer 2016

Full-Time Student    $175.00        $175.00        $50.00

Part-Time Student    $ 60.00         $60.00        $25.00

                     Fall 2016      Spring 2017    Summer 2017

Full-Time Student    $200.00        $200.00        $50.00

Part-Time Student    $ 70.00         $70.00        $25.00

· With the amendment of using the catalog definition of full and part-time, and with the adjustment in the part-time fees, the committee recommended the proposal without dissent. 
· The Facilities Fee Proposal should, also, be considered by the Finance Committee and the Planning and Resources Committee. The chairman noted that given the lack of student participation on the committees, ensuring student input on the proposal is vital . The director noted that, eventually, meetings would be held with the students.
· Director Mendiola reported on his trip to Yap concerning  the maintenance activity follow-up he performed there. He noted that the campus of Yap is developing their own preventive maintenance and emergency response plans. While he was there, a fire drill was simulated.
· The director said that the FSM-FMI dormitories were disappointing. The janitor had been terminated with the intent that the students were supposed to step up and take responsibility for sanitizing their living quarters. Given the unsanitary condition of the dormitories, however, this plan has obviously not worked as hoped. Director Mendiola insisted that a janitor be hired. This request was apparently not responded to favorably. Chairman Lee Ling noted that while one can always wish that young men would take responsibility for their living quarters, ultimately, a dormitory must have janitorial services. The chairman concurs with the director. He added that if a visiting accreditation team were to see the unsanitary conditions of the dormitories there, that issue alone could jeopardize the standing of the rest of the entire system. Without exception, committee  members voiced their “sense” that a janitor should be hired for the dormitories in Yap.
· The chairman provided an update on tropical system 26W Bopha. [Post-script: as of Sunday evening 02  December the storm is expected to pass south of Palau.]
· The digging and construction near building K national site is for a generator to power the dormitories, cafeteria, and K building.
· The power meter to charge back costs generated by the solar panel equipment in the LRC has been installed.
· An official with the Office of Interior Affairs indicated to the college that funding will be available to remove and replace the structurally unsound wing of the old dormitory on Pohnpei campus. Director Mendiola also noted that an access road will eventually connect the upper and lower campuses. The college was informed in a meeting with OIA that pending a financial plan that is in alignment with the compact decrement,  there will be no infrastructure funding for new construction until then. 
· As to the BECA master facilities plan proposal funding by OIA, the facilities chairman remains unclear on what funding really is available. In the meeting Director Mendiola left the impression that funding for the facilities master plan would not be made available until the college had an integrated education master plan. After the meeting in an off-the-record conversation with another administration official, the chairman was informed that the funding for the BECA proposal was available. 
· Lacking specific policy language, the main parking lot fee issue was not discussed. Pohnpei campus members asked that the parking situation at Pohnpei campus should, also, be looked into. The director noted that plans to improve the parking situation at Pohnpei campus were currently being worked upon.  
· The meeting adjourned at 13:57 because of time constraints. Due to the end-of-term calendar, the next meeting is anticipated to be in early January.

Outstanding matters not touched on in the meeting
· Update on benches along walkways at Palikir site
· Update on student study spaces on east side of Palikir campus

· Did the generator for Palikir F, G, and H buildings arrive? [Now thought to be arriving in December?]

· Is the 90kWh unit in Chuuk being brought to Pohnpei? [Note that Chuuk has concerns about this transfer]

· The Step Up laboratory space issue has been settled, but with the result that the CRE researcher and field assistants now are "homeless" and working out of a storage container.
· Has the matter of restroom usage by KES students been resolved at Pohnpei campus?

· The CES greenhouse in Chuuk is being removed from its current location.  An agreement has been discussed and possibly reached to locate the greenhouse on private property near the college.  The next issue will be how COM-FSM will provide assistance to construct the greenhouse.
· Betelnut policy (no language yet crafted, but approaching this issue on many fronts will probably prove the best). A member of the college community noted that spit is spit and that although the member was counseled on how to determine the difference between betelnut spit and spit spit, the member does not want to have to make that distinction.  The member requests that when the final betelnut protocol is drafted, it is just plainly stated that there will be designated areas where spitting is not allowed.  
· Update on committee membership, member inter-committee transfer rules, replacing members, dismissal for non-attendance, and committee membership lists:
At their last meeting the Council of Chairs did not have time to take up this meta-issue. This marks the second COC meeting that has not reached a resolution on this matter. At this point responsibility for populating a committee and maintaining a membership list appears to rest with the committee chairman.

	    


	Discussion of Agenda/Information Sharing:

	 


	Comments/Upcoming Meeting Date & Time/Etc.: To be announced – sometime in early January 2013
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